Minutes of the Wilmington Planning Commission

Regular Meeting 
Meeting Date:
September 15, 2014   


Present:

Wendy Manners, Chair, Planning Commission
Lynne Matthews, Planning Commission

Carolyn Palmer, Planning Commission

Craig Ohlson, Zoning Administrator

Absent: 
Vincent Rice, John LeBron













1. Meeting called to order at 5:07 PM
2. Additions to the agenda: 1) SelectBoard meeting on Wed the 17th 2) Municipal Planning Grant and 3) Town email update

3. Re: SB meeting on the 17th. If the articles are approved as currently written Wendy will advise of the planned informational meeting to be held 10/8 at 7 PM. She will also ask for a meeting with the Selectboard to discuss  state priorities of the Municipal Planning Grant.
4. Municipal Planning Grant filing due Sept 9, Wendy sent a 1st cut to John Bennett who said we are addressing the Act 16, July 2014 issues that the every Municipal Plan must adopt. State priorities for this MPG filing include: planning for flood resilience, a master plan of where and how new development is to take place, capital improvement planning, facilities management, storm-water management planning, and green infrastructure planning. 
5. If anyone has any issues with their town email, call Tim at VT Geeks for help.

6. Carolyn P. moved and Lynne M 2nd a motion to hold all future meetings in the conference room as opposed to the town clerk office.   We’ll have more room to spread out and if the public attends there is plenty of seating.  Motion passed unanimously.  
7. Hermitage Master Plan. The town has decided to defer any joint meetings between the Selectboard, Planning Commission, Development Review Board, Windham Regional, and Hermitage at this time, pending completion of their Act 250 filing.  However, our role as PC is clear. The Hermitage Master Plan has to fit with the Town Plan and the PC is an interested party in the Act 250 filing.

8. Discussion of materials for the October 8 informational meeting. We’ll add lines and a few words to the sign comparison, take a look at the Permit brochure before the 8th and revisit the sign brochure – looking at the verbage and potential for generic signs.
9. Continued discussion of differentiation between Home Occupation/ Home Business/ Home Industry. Lynn will her feedback at the next meeting.
10. We will have a meeting on September 22nd  at 5:00PM, to go over the finalization of Articles II and III.

11. Meeting Adjourned 7:05 PM
Respectfully Submitted

Carolyn Palmer
Approved: ________________________________________

